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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Term 4 is always very busy in schools as we farewell our Year 12 students, meet our 
new Year 8 students and prepare for the next year with respect to budget, timetable 
and staffing.   
 
Year 12 students 
Our Year 12 Class of 2020 finished their formal education at the end of week 2.   To 
celebrate this, we held our first whole school assembly since the COVID outbreak. It 
was a wonderful opportunity to be as one in the stadium and acknowledge the 13 
years of education of our students.   
 
Graduation night happened on the Friday night of week 2 at Tanunda Showgrounds.  
Again this was a great way to celebrate and acknowledge our students and their fami-
lies.  In order to be COVID friendly, each student was only able to invite 2 guests.  The 
evening was a resounding success. 
   
External exams commenced this week. 
 
On behalf of the school community, I would like to acknowledge and thank everyone 
who has been involved in all of these events and who has been an educator of these 
students while they have been at our school.  As one parent said, “you only had to lis-
ten to the Home Group teachers talk about their students at the presentation evening 
to know how much they have been cared for at the school”. 
 
On behalf of the school community, I wish every Year 12 student success in their future. 
 
 
Generous Donation from the Vine Inn Again!         
From the funds raised at the Vine Inn Charity Golf day 
this year, they have donated $4,087 to the Social Justice 
Fund at our school.  They continue to be a strong spon-
sor of our school.  
 
 
Principal Awards 
I have continued to give out these awards. To see the faces of some of the students 
when I say their name is wonderful.  For many of these students it is their first award 
and they are very appreciative.  To listen to teachers talking with each other about the 
achievements of their students, how much their students have improved and the 
‘unparalleled acts of kindness in their classroom’, reflects the positive work that is hap-
pening at our school.    
 
 

NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL 
                     Tradition—Relationships—Excellence 
P—8562 2022     E—dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 
F—8562 1029      W—www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Week 5 
Y8 Transition Week 

09/11  Angaston PS 
10/11  Lyndoch, Redeemer, 
           & Greenock PS 
11/11  Tanunda PS 
           Special Class and 
           Disability Unit  
           Camp (3 days)     
12/11  Nuriootpa PS 
13/11  Small Schools 
20/11  Y11 Presentation 
            Assembly 
           Disability Unit &  
           Special Class Cele- 
          bration Assembly 
23/11  Staff T & D 
           Pupil Free Day 
24/11  Y7/8 Student 
           Led Conferences 
25/11  Y8 Vaccinations 
           Canteen Committee 
27/11  6pm Y12 Formal 
30/11  Wine Committee 
01/12  Finance Meeting 
           Governing Council 
02/12  Brighton HS Music 
           Workshop/Concert 
04/12  Music Performance 
           Y10 Presentation 
           Assembly 
07/12  SRC Camp (3 days) 
10/12  Y9 Presentation 
            Assembly 11.15am 
           Y8 Presentation 
           Assembly 1.30pm 
11/12  2.15 Dismissal 
 

 
Uniform shop 
OPENING TIMES 

Every Thursday from 
 8.30 - 11.00am 
1.00 -  3.45pm 

Our full uniform can 
be viewed by visiting 
the school website 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL -  continued 
 
Staffing Update 2021 
Congratulations to: 

 Giles Bartram who will continue in the HASS/Languages Leader role 

 Erin Dayman who has won the Disability Unit/Special Class Coordinator role 

 Daniel Gibbs who is currently teaching at Port Augusta Secondary School, will join us as a Senior School 
Maths (1.0FTE) teacher       

 Narelle Hancock who has won the Chemistry and Science (0.6FTE) permanent position 

 Vanessa Higgs who has won the Psychology and Science (0.6 FTE) permanent position 

 Michael Slade and Brooke Krizman who have won SSO positions in the 2 Special Classes 
 
 
Staffing Update 2022 
David Vaughan and I have begun the panel process for the permanent primary teachers to be appointed to NHS 
in 2022.  We will be interviewing potential employees this week. 
 
 
Year 7 to High School Update 
The Executive Team are working on an implementation tool to undertake this work, in collaboration with the 
Leadership Team.  The topics we are addressing via this implementation tool are: 

 Curriculum Planning and Student Learning – within our Site Improvement Plan for 2021 we are proposing that 
we include work on the Year 7 curriculum through the writing and numeracy lens 

 Staff Planning – as noted above, we are currently in a panel process for 2 teachers from the primary schools.  
We have also begun looking at non-curriculum SSO hours and how they are deployed.  What areas will be 
most impacted by another 200 plus students? 

 Facilities Planning – we are currently in the tender process for the new buildings (multi-purpose, technical 
studies and hospitality).  Work should commence on December 14th.  We are currently finalising the plan for 
the Disability Unit double building.  We have asked the department to look at Buildings 15 and 34 to see if 
they can be upgraded or replaced. 

 Budget Planning – we are continuing to progress the development of the 2021 budget to have approval by 
the end of this year.  Final approval for the budget happens next year when final student numbers are known 
and the department provides us with the Resource Entitlement Statement (usually in April). 

 School Community – some work on Continuity of Learning has begun with our ATSI students through a Baros-
sa Partnership approach.  All current Year 5, 6 and 7 Aboriginal students have had one meeting with staff from 
Nuriootpa High School. 

 Professional Learning – Curriculum leaders are already planning for what needs to be done in this area.  At 
last week’s staff meeting, they began/continued some work on the Year 7 curriculum. 

 Required Transition – we are already thinking about how we double the current transition process that we 
have for our Year 7s.  Potentially we will have at least 450 new students on day one, 2022!! 

 Required Orientation 

 Required Engagement 
 
 
New Facilities Update 
The preferred tenderers have visited our school and we are awaiting the outcome of this tender process.  The cur-
rent start date for the build is 14 December 2020 with a predicted finish date in late October, 2021.  We are final-
ising the Furniture, Fittings and Equipment (FFE) requests for these new buildings.  There are still some issues to 
be addressed due to gas capacity etc.  We have negotiated a potential parking space for staff during the new 
build as part of the main carpark will become a builder’s yard.  
  
Staff who currently work in the building to be demolished (Drama) have begun packing and moving so that this 
building is available to the successful tenderers from 14 December. 
 
Disability Unit New Facility and New Special Class in 2022 
We are working with an architect from central office to adapt a floor plan for the double classroom new building 
that will be located opposite the existing building.  This building will be placed in this section of the school in the 
latter part of next year. 
 
To accommodate the additional special class in 2021, there will be a wall added to some existing rooms to create 
this extra space.  This will be done prior to school commencing next year. 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL -  continued 
 
Start of 2022 
Next year students return to school on Wednesday 27 January.  Our staff have voted for teachers to return to 
school on Wednesday 21 January  as a Pupil Free Day and then work their normal Thursday and Friday.  This 
means they will have Monday 25 January 2021 as a long weekend. 
 
Day One, 2021 
Students will have a full day in their year levels and commence lessons on the Thursday. 
 
Governing Council 
Some key points from the Governing Council Meeting on Tuesday 27 October were: 

 Traffic adjacent to school – The Governing Council has established a Working Party to take this issue up with 
the local council again.  There is increased concern with the additional Year 7s coming to our school in 2022 
and the volume of student traffic across the roads at peak times. 

 Mobile Phone Policy – the Governing Council discussed the proposed policy and agreed to take this forward.  
This has since been discussed by the Leadership Team. 

 Constitution Change – the council wanted to increase its’ membership to accommodate the increased num-
ber of parents and also include community volunteers.  This has now been approved so that the council can 
now comprise: 

       ~  1 Principal (ex-officio) 
       ~  15 elected parents of the school 
       ~  3 staff of the school (nominated by the staff of the school) 
       ~  2 Student Representative Council members 
       ~  3 Community members appointed by the school. 
The new constitution allows for additional parents and 3 community members. 

 Change of Registration for the school – the school is now registered to have Year 7 – 12 students enrolled. 

 Gender based awards – there was a conversation about whether awards should be gender based.  This con-
versation will continue to be on the agenda as further information was requested by the members. 

 Materials and Services poll – at the council meeting it was reported that the poll was active.  We were the first 
school in the state to undertake this poll.  Since the Governing Council meeting, the 2 Council members who 
were nominated to get the result have informed us that there was a positive vote.  This means that the Mate-
rials and Services charge will be $480 for 2021.  This has a positive impact on our budget. 

 
Gerri Walker 
Principal 

 
Congratulations to our Disability Unit/Special Class Basketball teams who won 10/10 of their 
games at Springfield Parallel Basketball Carnival on Wednesday 28 October. 
They were the only teams in the comp to do this! 
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SRC REPORT 
 
The end of 2020 is near, and what a year it has been! This year we have fulfilled some of our long 
term goals, including a revegetation day and having sustainable, material bags for casual day.  
 
Earlier this year Ms Dayman, with the Disability Unit, brought our dreams to reality, with the offer 
of creating material bags for money collection on casual days. Four students from Ms 
Dayman’s Business and Enterprise class created 60 reusable bags, enough for our cur-
rent homegroups and room to expand when the year 7s join high school! The DU stu-
dents suggested that they were on the same page with using sustainable materials to 
complete as much of the project as possible, and all bags were created from sustaina-
bly sourced, recycled material.  
 
We would like to thank everyone who donated material or thread, it was a great help 
to completing this task. As a class they designed the bags, developed a pattern, cut, 
overlocked and sewed more than 120 sections, and threaded nearly 80 metres of rib-
bon.  
 
This opportunity was a really fun activity, that created a wonderful reusable product 
that will help support our school to be more sustainable, but was also a valuable les-
son in breaking down gender stereotypes associated with sewing.  
 
Thank you to Ms Dayman and Ms Griggs who led Hamish Gabel, Brandan Chernih, Jack 
Fitzgerald and Elsen Trowell to create such a wonderful, sustainable product that will 
be used in our school 
for a long time. We 
would like to give a 
special shout out to 
Jack and Elsen for 
going above and be-
yond with their ef-
forts on the ma-
chines. We look for-
ward to sharing these 
bags with all staff and 
students in Week 4, 
with our next casual 
day! 
 
 
 
 
We would also like to congratulate our recently graduated year 12 students! We will miss your leadership, guid-
ance and smiling faces in homegroup, and wish you all the best of luck for exams and beyond!  
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FROM THE FINANCE OFFICE 
 
Materials & Services Charges 
Outstanding Materials & Services charges for 2020 are being referred to Dept. for Education for debt collection. To avoid this 
process please contact the Finance Office as soon as possible to arrange payment, in full, of any outstanding amount. 
 
It is not too late to apply for School Card but applications must be received by 19 November. School Card forms are available 
on the school website. Please contact School Card on 1800 672 758 if you have applied & have yet to be notified that School 
Card has been approved or contact the Finance Office if you require any assistance.  
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COWS CREATE CAREERS 
The Year 8 Ag classes have been looking at Dairy cows as a part of Cows Create Careers (CCC). This year was 
slightly different due to covid-19 and was undertaken online against other schools in a competition.  
 
On Monday 3 November students selected from each Ag class for their good work, had the chance to be a part of 
the “Fun in the Cloud” online celebration run by the CCC organisers. Nuriootpa High School tied for equal first 
place for the best school and won $250.  
A big congratulations to Mawell Schutz and Hanna Willis on winning the Showbox prize.  
 
Well done to everyone involved in Cow Create Careers 2020.   
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SAASTA 2020 
Congratulations to both Jessie Sandford and Noah Axelsen who have success-
fully completed Certificate III in Sport and Recreation this year. Both students 
attended SAASTA at Gawler and District College, working alongside students 
from Kapunda, Eudunda, Balaklava and Gawler.  
 
Jessie ‘ enjoyed the experience’ whilst Noah, ‘enjoyed making lots of friends.’ 
 
Ms Axo AET    
 

 
 
DRIVING GRANT SUCCESS 
Another huge success for Year 11 ATSI student, Jessie Sanford who was 
awarded a Youth Barossa Grant.  
 
The grant was awarded to Jessie after she sent in a detailed application on 
what she would use the grant for. This included a letter of support and two 
quotes from driving schools. 
 
Jessie is keen to get started on her driving lessons which will allow her to 
gain her P plates and provide a huge step towards her independence! 
“Fantastic! Thank you to the Youth Barossa Committee,” Jessie Sandford. 
 
Brooke Klose -  ASETO 
 

 
LEARNING TO DRIVE 
Congratulations to Ashton Klose and Caleb Thompson who were both suc-
cessful in attaining their Learner’s Permit after attending the Learner’s 
Driving course run through Nuriootpa TAFE. 
 
“I’m ecstatic that I passed the 
test and I now have my Learn-
er’s, said Ashton. “ I practiced 
the give-way questions a lot, it 
was a very productive day and I 
recommend the TAFE one day 
course to everyone!” 
 
Ms Axo AET and Ms Klose ASETO 
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YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - MAJOR AWARDS 
MAJOR AWARDS 
Principal’s Award          (1 & 2)    Jack Williams/Tayla Morton    presented by Gerri Walker 

The Lions Club of Barossa Valley Coulthard Prize    (3)        Lucy Dickinson                      presented by Trevor Irrgang       

Nuriootpa High School Governing Council Award        (4 & 5)    Alyssa Feltus/Patrick McGrath presented by Tarnya Eggleton 

Kerrie Woodards Insurance Award for                               (6)       Ruby Coles                          presented by John James 
Business and Enterprise   

1 2 

3 4 

5 6 
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YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - MAJOR AWARDS 
The Ken Hampel Memorial Award                              (1) Keely Lydeamore      presented by Alexander Reincke 

The Barossa KIA VET Award                                            (2) Lilly Fletcher           presented by Brett Yarlett  

The AJ and CC Chapman Prize                                        (3) Metala Burgess        presented by Tanya Bowley 

The ADF Long Tan Leadership and Teamwork Award     (4) Abigail Walker        presented by Giles Bartram 

Caltex Best All Rounder Award    (5) Amber Perry             presented by Gerri Walker 
        (co sponsored by Australia Wide Badges) 

The Link SA Citizenship Award                                        (6) Katie Koch               presented by Andrew Dickinson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6 5 

3 4 

2 
1 
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YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - MAJOR AWARDS 
The Rotary Club of Barossa Valley Scholarship (1 & 2) Ashley Sonntag/Ella Rothe     presented by Don Farley 

The ADF Future Innovators Award                    (3)  Lucy Dickinson                        presented by Gerri Walker 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - SPECIAL AWARDS 
The Leader English Award                              (1)   Amber Perry         presented by Tony Robinson 

The Stephan Knoll Public Speaking Award        (2)  Alyssa Feltus     presented by Stephan Knoll 

3 

2 1 

1 2 
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YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - SPECIAL AWARDS 
The J & E Falland Music Prize  (1) Abigail Walker   presented by John Falland 

The Tanunda Liedertafel Prize for Music (2) Abigail Walker   presented by Paul Schluter 

The Community Cooperative Store  (3) Riley Scholz   presented by Tanya Bowley 
       Business Education Award 

The Rotary Higher Technology Award (4) Elliot Frick   presented by Ray Duance 

The Barossa Enterprises Award  (5) Domenic Viola   presented by Barry Sims 

The Novotel Barossa Valley Resort   (6) Willow Griggs   presented by Rhys Lacey 
      Food and Hospitality Award 

1 

5 6 

4 3 

2 
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YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - SPECIAL AWARDS 
Premier Art Supplies Award     (1) Emily Baker    presented by Alex Hoffmann 

Lions Kazuko Morizumi Language   (2 & 3) Joeline Herrmann/Mairi Machinski presented by Trevor Irrgang  
Incentive Award    

Hughes & Loveday Sports Awards - Female    (4) Liana Shinnick    presented by Rhys Lacey 

Hughes & Loveday Sports Awards - Male    (5) Tate Manning    presented by Rhys Lacey 

The Century 21 Mathematics/Science Award    (6) Hayley Tonkin    presented by CJ Sethlong 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 

3 

5 6 

4 

2 
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YEAR 12 2020 PRESENTATION NIGHT - SPECIAL AWARDS 

Kiwani’s Health & Social Services Award              (1) Alyssa Feltus   presented by Dennis Noack 

Rudall & Rudall Legal Services Award      (2) Abby Materne   presented by Kylie Falkenberg 

The Brendan Howard Humanities &                    (3)      Lori Kelsey-Evans  presented by Jenny Howard  
Social Sciences Award     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

STAGE 2 SUBJECT AWARDS 

These awards are presented for the highest achievement in each 
SACE Stage 2 subject offered by the school, based on results at 
the end of Term three. For subjects with large numbers of stu-
dents, separate awards have been given for each class.  Joint sub-
ject winners have been acknowledged when their high level of 
achievement was impossible to separate. 
 
Subject Awards sponsored by Dr G & Dr M Kunze, Greenock Creek 
Charters and Lone Pine Tanunda Branch of the Agricultural Bureau. 
 
                                     1 SUBJECT AWARD                                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                           

               2 SUBJECT AWARDS    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      
                          4 SUBJECT AWARDS                                                                                 

              
                          3 SUBJECT AWARDS 

 
     
          5  SUBJECT AWARDS   
 
 
 
 
 

                

Music Abigail Walker 
Psychology Angie Couzner 
Essential English Chelsea Linke 
Electronics Daniel Rogers 
Metalwork Dylan Clayton 
Visual Art Emily Baker 

Industry & Entrepreneurial Solutions Jacob Heintze 
Woodwork Jai Hurrell 
Essential English Lachlan Bartram 
German Lina Herrmann 
Indonesian Mairi Machinski 
Research Project A Neve Evans 
Food and Hospitality Phoebe Mickan 
Business and Enterprise Riley Scholz 
Sports Studies Samuel Bentley 
Workplace Practices Sian Nielsen 
Research Project B Taylah Miller 

Computer Aided Design Abby Materne 

Society and Culture Abby Materne 
Drama (Creative Arts) Keely Lydeamore 
Society and Culture Keely Lydeamore 
Ancient Studies B Lori Kelsey-Evans 
Modern History Lori Kelsey-Evans 
Psychology Metala Burgess 
Legal Studies Metala Burgess 
Physical Education Tayla Morton 
General Mathematics Tayla Morton 

Child Studies Ella Rothe 

English Ella Rothe 

Ancient Studies A Ella Rothe 

English  Katie Koch 

Physical Education Katie Koch 

General Mathematics Katie Koch 

Biology Alyssa Feltus 

Computer Aided Design Alyssa Feltus 

English Literary Studies Alyssa Feltus 

Physics Alyssa Feltus 

Mathematical Methods Lucy Dickinson 
Physics Lucy Dickinson 
Specialist Mathematics Lucy Dickinson 
Chemistry Lucy Dickinson 

English Lucy Dickinson 

1 2 

3 
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YEAR 12 ART EXHIBITION 
 
On Saturday 31 October the Barossa Regional Gallery hosted the opening of the Barossa Year 12 
Art Exhibition. The exhibition displayed  a selection of Year 12 Major Works from Nuriootpa High 
School and Faith Lutheran College students. The exhibition runs until 14 November.   
 
The gallery is open Mondays, Wednesdays & Saturdays 11am – 4pm.   
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SCHOOL SPORT 2020 - A YEAR IN REVIEW 

2020 has been an unprecedented year to say the least and school sport was no exception.  
 
The year began as per usual, our Year 8 Splash Day and Swimming Carnival at the Nuriootpa War Memorial Swim-
ming Pool was a great success with lots of participation and fun. To start the Knockout Sport year we had our 
Open Boys Cricket play Balaklava in Malala and were marginally defeated. Our 8/9 Boys Cricket achieved much 
greater success in the Country North division, so much so they progressed through to the Final against Maitland 
and were crowned champions, Well Done Boys!  
 
For the first time we entered an Open Girls T20 Girls team and had great participation and interest. The girls 
played Clare and despite enjoying the day and learning some valuable skills and knowledge, went down marginal-
ly. Our Open Tennis teams were drawn against Faith and Clare in Term 1, however did not progress to Round 2.  
 
Friday of Week 6 was our Annual Sports Day and with the 
introduction of Houses 2 years ago has initiated a whole new 
element of competition and colour to the day. Light have 
reigned champions for 2 consecutive years now with some 
outstanding athletes amongst them and high participation 
rates. As a result of COVID, unfortunately we were unable to 
compete in the Secondary Schools Interschool Athletics 
Championship at Mile End. For the first time in over a decade 
Nuriootpa High School were promoted to Division A this year 
and we look forward to this re-commencing again in 2021. 
 
Term 3 started with a bang, many sports draws coming out 
with only weeks to prepare as a result of sport being on hold 
during Term 2 as a result of COVID regulations. First up was 
Australian Football competitions. The Open Boys were 
matched up against Faith in Round 1 and were marginally 
defeated by the arch rival yet again. The Open Girls were 
slightly more successful, advancing through to the second 
round, however knocked out by a strong Gleeson College 
team. The 8/9 Girls lost to Birdwood in Round 1 despite hav-
ing a blast as usual . Our 8/9 Boys were a very strong outfit 
this year and advanced through against Clare, Victor Harbour, Playford and Golden Grove to meet Tenison Woods 
(Mt Gambier) in the final at Thebarton Oval. The boys played in great spirit however were overcome by an elite 
squad from ‘down south’. 
 
As per usual our netballers began Round 1 with an extremely challenging Round Robin Tournament including 
Faith, Trinity, Renmark and Kadina. Both the 8/9 and Open Teams were strong this year and fought hard with many 
wins, however not enough to advance through to Round 2. 
 
Both our Open Boys and Girls Hockey Teams advanced through to the State Hockey Championships this year and 
were up against Grant, Henley and Prince Alfred College. Despite some success, PAC were too strong on the day 
and won the championships. 
 
As a result of a shortened year in sport, only Open Soccer took place this year, the 8/9’s will definitely be back on 
in 2021. Our Open Boys were defeated by Glossop in Round 1, however our girls had an outstanding year making 
it through to the final after overcoming Glossop, Mark Oliphant and Edward John Eyre in the minor Rounds. The 
girls came up against Cabra in the final and unfortunately were marginally defeated. 
 
In Basketball our Open Boys were defeated by a very strong Kadina team in Round 1 and the 8/9 Boys were de-
feated by Faith. Our Girls Teams have had much greater success, progressing through to the final in the Open Girls 
where they met Unity College and Marryatville High. A fantastic effort by the girls to finish 3rd in the state up 
against some quality opposition throughout the season. The 8/9 Girls are playing this week in their state final 
against Kadina, Naracoorte, Balaklava and Kildare. We wish them the best of luck for their finals tournament. 
 
On behalf of all our student athletes who participated in School Sport this year I would like thank our coaches for 
their outstanding contributions. To take on School Sport coaching / managing is a voluntary role on top of their 
work load and often involves lunch and recess trainings / meetings and outside of hours excursions to take part in 
competitions.  
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Our Sports Coaches for the year included: 
Mr Richard Clarridge and Mr Rhys Lacey (Cricket Teams) 
Mr Chris Gambell and Mr Richard Clarridge (Soccer Teams) 
Mr Arlon Hall and Mr Brad West ( 8/9 Boys Football) 
Mr Rob Moresi and Mr Rick Lane (Open Boys Football) 
Ms Asher Rohde and Ms Emma Perry (Open and 8/9 Girls Football) 
Ms Alex Hoffmann and Ms Heidi Dunn (Open and 8/9 Girls Netball) 
Mr Andrew Turnbull and Mr Rob Moresi (Boys Basketball) 
Ms Heidi Dunn (Girls Basketball) 
Mr Brad West and Ms Alex Hoffmann (Hockey) 
 
Over the past 3 years Nuriootpa High School has been progressively upgrading our Sports Uniforms. So far we 
have seen improvements in Athletics, Netball, Cricket, Basketball, Football and just recently Soccer / Hockey. In-
cluded are some upgraded uniforms proudly worn by our aspiring Year 9 student athletes. 
 
On behalf of our entire school I would like to thank the following sponsors for contributing to our much needed 
uniform upgrades and encourage any further sponsorship interest to get in contact with me, by email. 
brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
Thankyou to: 

The Barossa Coop 
The Vine Inn Community Hotel 
Community Helpers Inc. 
 

Looking forward to another busy and successful year of School Sport in 2021. 
 
Brad West 
Sports Manager 

mailto:brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au
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YEAR 10 /11 OUTDOOR EDUCATION 
 
Late last term both groups participated in their respective culminating overnight camps. The year 10’s enjoyed nice 
cool weather whilst walking around Mt Crawford. We visited Warren Reservoir, the fire tower and camped at Rocky 
Paddock. On our return home we visited Whispering Wall to share a few ‘stories’ around the convex-shaped wall!  
 
Then, in week 9, the year 11’s travelled to Melrose to climb and camp in the Mt Remarkable National Park. We all 
had a role to play – from navigator, back marker, leader, paparazzi, emu search to just having fun!  
 
Over the 3 days of hiking in the park, the group showed resilience and determination in climbing Mt Remarkable 
twice (995m). To the group’s credit, they stuck to their game plan that we had discussed at our team meeting of a 
sunrise trek on the last day – 5:45am!!  
 
Well done team!! Until our next adventures….  
  
Peter Welford 
Outdoor Ed Teacher 
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YEAR 10 /11 OUTDOOR EDUCATION 
 
This term students have participated in a day of Aquatics at Pt  
Noarlunga – Year 10’s undertook some kayaking and boogie 
boarding while the Year 11’s focused on the basic skill and rescue 
work in kayaking as they prepared for their 3 day Expedition along 
the River Murray and its backwaters, near Paringa. A HUGE thank 
you to Mrs Hegarty who accompanied us on these trips!!  
  
Peter Welford 
Outdoor Ed Teacher 
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FOR SALE    -       ASSORTED EQUIPMENT 
 
Expressions of Interest are sought for  
the following items: 
 

Slasher PTO, 3 point linkage, 5 foot wide 
 
ICON Circular Saw – works well,  
needs a new blade 
 
Electric cement mixer – works well 
 
Rockwell Bench grinder – works well  
 
4 High backed Chairs – very good condition 
 

 Expressions of Interest close 13 November 4pm  

Email: annmarie.ward850@schools.sa.edu.au 
Enquiries to: Ann-Marie Ward, Business Manager Ph: 8562 2022  
  
The successful purchaser will be required to sign  
a Department for Education  
“Acceptance and Disposal” Notice as a condition of sale  
and will be required to pay the amount   
in full prior to collection. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 


